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VANIER COLLEGE TEACHERS' ASSOCIATION



 

	NEWSBULLETIN No. 1
August 27, 2007



WELCOME BACK!
The new VCTA Executive extends a warm welcome back to all teachers at Vanier with a special welcome to new teachers.  We hope you had a restful or productive summer break and that you return to your teaching with renewed enthusiasm. As we have done in the past, we will be holding an information session for new teachers at Universal Break on Wednesday, Sept. 12th in A310. 
This year we have two members who have rejoined the executive: our new President is Ganesh Harilal and our Vice President/External is Eric Durling, who is coming back after paternal leave and a sabbatical.  Janice Paquette continues as Vice President/ Information and Stephen Block as Secretary-Treasurer. Our office manager continues to be Susan Panneton. You will find her to be an excellent resource person. As a new executive, we look forward to working with the Association Council and the other VCTA bodies to meet new challenges, while providing members with the services that they need and are entitled to. 

We have discovered this year that there have been problems concerning CI (individual workload) calculation, which could have led, and in some cases did lead, to some members not being given full time status for the year. As this has serious repercussions for tenure, this issue should be addressed as soon as it is known. It is imperative that no assumptions be made about full time status and that in cases where numbers are close to being border line, Human Resources should be asked for their C.I. calculation.  If there are discrepancies or you are unsure, come and check as soon as possible with the VCTA executive in C101. 

Our offices are always open if you have specific questions concerning workload or any other union matters. The schedule of the VCTA executive members is posted in C101, the union office. Please do not hesitate to come by and pose whatever questions you may have. In the case of workload, it is especially important that you do so early.

This summer the College has undertaken significant renovations that may affect some of us. Please inform us if there is a problem. 

More generally, we look forward to continuing the productive working relationship that we established last year with the other college associations: students, support staff and professionals. We also look forward to continue working with the administration in a collegial atmosphere. 

A reminder that the VCTA provides coffee and water to members in the VCTA office (C101) and in the Staff Lounge in the N-Building.  Don’t forget to bring your cup!  We invite new teachers to come to C101 to join the union. 
Best wishes from the executive team.
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